
MEETING  ABOUT  THE  ONGOING
PROJECT AT THE CHURCH OF THE
HOLY SEPULCHRE
On  the  afternoon  of  Thursday,  July  22/August  4,  2022,  a
meeting took place in the Franciscan monastery in Jerusalem to
inform about the ongoing maintenance work on the floor of the
Rotunda and the space below the Seven Arches in the Church of
the Holy Sepulchre.

In  this  meeting,  the  Patriarchate  was  represented  by  His
Beatitude, the Patriarch of Jerusalem, Theofilos, accompanied
by His Eminence Archbishop Aristarchos of Constantina, the
Elder  Sacristan,  His  Eminence  Archbishop  Isidoros  of
Hierapolis  and  Archdeacon  Mark.  The  Fraternity  of  the
Franciscans  was  represented  by  the  Custodian,  Fr.  Francis
Paton, Fr. Dobromiro, Fr. Athanasios Makora and others, and
the  Patriarchate  of  Armenians  under  Archbishop  Sivan  and
Archimandrite  Gurion  and  the  abbot  of  the  Church  of  the
Resurrection of the Armenians Archimandrite Fr. Samuel.

In this meeting, the technicians of the Sapientia University
of  Rome  presented  on  screen  the  ongoing  work  of  the
maintenance of the damaged slabs and/or the replacement with
others, which will be in harmony with the whole structural
environment of the Church.

His Beatitude raised the issue of dealing with the problem of
the drainage system of the Church of the Resurrection before
any other work. For this reason, it was decided to conduct a
study  by  expert  technicians,  which  will  be  presented  at
another special meeting.
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